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The meeting started at 1:01pm, and members attending were PP Tim, PP Hubert, PP Eddy,PP 
Norman, PP Andy, PP Rudy, PP William, HS Gilbert,  P Stacy, Rtn. Teresa, Rtn Bernard . P 
Stacy also introduced Stephen Lee who was the guest of PP Rudy. After the announcements, 
P Stacy introduced the speaker who was Andrew Tsui from Rooftop Republic. Andrew spoke 
about his social enterprise which specialises in creating a sustainable eco system using a tri-
factor approach of incorporating corporations,  community and other NGOs for community 
projects. It was a very interesting talk and afterwards, Secretary Gilbert was invited to thank 
the speaker. P Stacy then asked everyone to rise, give a toast to RI and RC HKIE. Meeting 
adjourned.  

LAST WEEK’S PROCEEDINGS - OCTOBER 18TH, 2017 
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THE LAST LAUGH - Halloween

Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

3 vampires walk into a bar. The bar-
tender asks "what can I get ya?” The 
first vampire says "I'll have some O 
negative” The second vampire says 
"I'll also have some O negative” The 
third vampire says "I'll take some 
plasma”  

The bartender says "So let me get this 
right, two bloods and a blood light?" 
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PP John Luk now has 4 Doctorate degrees under his belt! He is com-
ing back to the club (we miss him!) to share with us what he's been 
doing and also what it is actually like to be so smart and have 4 Doc-
torate degrees! 

Out and About 
October 21st - Our Annual club sponsored - Choi Jun Inter School Swimming Gala 
competition. Rotarians attending: P Stacy, PP William with Rotarianne Fanny, PP 
Rudy, PP Eddy, PP Norman (Also a DS) Dir. Leo and HS Gilbert. With the honourable 
attendance of DG HW Fung and DS Vincent. 

The weather was absolutely beautiful and fitting for the day, the sun way out and the 
kids were laughing and smiling. The highlight for us members was the cheering and 
the placing of winning medals. Some children were more stoic when they received 
their awards, others were jumping for joy. 

There was one incident in which a swimmer was a bit confused and stranded in the 
middle of the pool, not sure where to go, and all of us cheered for him to swim towards 
the middle exit. (sorry chris can you help me word this better.) its like he swam to the 
middle ledge of the pool to climb out. 

Choi jun school won top prize. everyone was happy! and P Stacy gave her speech in 
Cantonese with the help of EVERYONE - HS Gilbert writing out the speech, Dir Leo, 
PP William practicing with her.  

October 20th Fellowship Dinner - 
Wonderful FEAST of all FEASTS!! We dined until 1030pm. PP William brought 2 bot-
tles Chinese wine and PP Henry brought two bottles of Red wine. Rtn. Teresa did an 
amazing job selecting the menu, the food was delicious and all 18 of us were snuggly 
fit together in the private function room. We laughed and shared stories, and enjoyed 
ourselves very much. Next dinner fellowship will be on November 24th!  

NEXT WEEK’S SPEAKER: PP John Luk

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast
http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast

